
 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 
 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                         441-4901 
 
Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                  441-4902 
 
Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson           441-4903 
 
Director of Development: 
 Maggie McCalip                        441-4906 
 
Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                     441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environment Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                               441-4944 
 
Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                              441-4904 
 
Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Paula DeClusin                         441-4908 
 
Events Coordinator: 
 Susan Lucas                             441-4907 

     
Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                       441-4900 
 
Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 
Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 
Retired Priest in Residence: 
 Msgr. Bill Mehrkens 

 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                          ext. 4941 
 
School Office Staff: 
       Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                     441-4942 
 Denise Kern                              441-4943 
 

Sister Parishes 
 

St. Charles Pennington 
Saturday at 4:00 PM 

(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 
 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Sun at 7:00 PM, Tues at 9:15 PM,  
Thurs at 5:30 PM (School year only) 

1701 Birch Lane NE    
218-444-4762 

 

St. Philip’s  
Clothing Depot 

 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday 

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
 

Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Wanda Baumgartner, Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Gary Gregg, 
Brent Rud, Drew Weaver, Theresa Wilander 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Claude Sand, Shannon Schmitt 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy 
Peterson, Laura Schwindt 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

25th Sunday Ordinary Time Greetings, 
“If anyone wishes to be first, he shall be the last of all and the servant of all.” 

I am a widower. My spouse, Valerie, died 15 years ago. Today, I want to take you back a few 
years in time to when we were raising our seven children. As most parents we encouraged them to be 
good students. We wanted them involved in sports, plays and other activities. When they came home 
with good grades or positive comments we joined in the praise. When they played sports even though 
we didn’t stress the need to win every time; when they won we celebrated a little more than when 
they lost. After all the top performers get the most recognition. 

In the family we stressed to our children that it is important to have a good education so they can 
get a good job and can afford to buy the best for their families. Television and movies tell us it is 
good to be beautiful, rich, and strong. We admire clever people. We want to have our name known by 
others. 
         In the work place many companies have incentive plans to reward achieving top honors. The 
work team with the best production pace receives lunch on the company tomorrow. The salesman 
who brings in the most new customers this month is recognized. The saleswoman who increases 
current customer sales by the highest percentage is recognized. At home, school or work in our 
American society we treasure being in a position of esteem or honor. 
         Now let’s go back to the time of Jesus. What were the twelve arguing about that would cause 
Jesus to tell his disciples?  “If anyone wishes to be first, he shall be the last of all and the servant of 
all.”  They were arguing about who was the best and should get the highest honor. The arguing of the 
twelve can be summed up in two words, Jealousy and Ambition. Jealousy and Ambition are the 
extreme for a culture that places a high value on being rich, beautiful, strong, clever, and being on top 
or in the place of honor. If we look closely at ourselves we realize there are times we are jealous of 
others and ambitious in our plans. 
         Jesus turned the values of the world upside down when he said; “If anyone wishes to be first, he 
shall be the last of all and the servant of all.” Jesus was saying he wanted us to be gentle, merciful, 
faithful, and sincere. He told us we need to take the last place and be a servant to all. 
         The gospel from this Sunday has a lot to do with our daily lives. It does not mean that when we 
push ourselves or family members or friends to be the best it is wrong. But if we want to be first in 
God’s eyes we must be willing to go against what we learn from our human standards. To give up our 
human standards is the problem. To bring balance to our lives and avoid the extreme is the problem. 
         We need to consider giving up some activities that take up our time and energy for ourselves 
and instead help someone in need. For example: how about you and your family helping serve a meal 
at a shelter. Fall is coming, what if you or your family took the time to rake an elderly neighbor’s 
yard, or together with others cleaned up an empty lot in the neighborhood.  Could you maybe watch 
the children of a single parent so they have some time to shop or relax? 
         In the work place is it possible to shock our coworkers or boss and suggest that as a group we 
sponsor a neighborhood playground, or spend some time together helping at the Clothing Depot or 
Food Shelf, is it possible the company could put some money in an award recipients name as a 
scholarship to an employee’s child in school? Your imagination and ability to reach out sets the limit 
of good we can do for another person. 
         Jesus is not asking us… he is telling us… to place the other person in front of us. We take the 
last or least position. If we do, then in God’s eyes we will be first. Are we up to the challenge? 
         Let’s add meaning to the prayer… Jesus loves you and so do I… Fr Chuck 



Monday, Sept 21  
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)          

Tuesday, Sept 22 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:30 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM All-Parish Mtg (Social Hall) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, Sept 23 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:30 AM Rosary for Our Schools (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Catechist/Sm Group Leader Inservice (Social Hall) 
 

Thursday, Sept 24 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM  Adoration (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM RCIA & Beyond (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM Prayer & Praise (Chapel)    

Friday, Sept 25 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)   
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM  Adoration (Chapel) 
 

Saturday, Sept 26 
10:00 AM All-Parish Mtg (Social Hall)   
  4:30 PM to 7:30 PM KC Rib Dinner  
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
 

Sunday, Sept 27 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 

Monday, Sept 21 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Camilla Bormann     

Tuesday, Sept 22 
12:10 PM Mass: +Mary Hoody 
  9:15 PM Mass (Newman): +Edna Eide      

Wednesday, Sept 23 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Mary Lou Johnson 
 

Thursday, Sept 24 
  7:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for the Vilandre Family 
10:30 AM Mass (Goldpine): +Patrick Tryon 
No Communion Service at Neilson Place Today 
  5:30 PM Mass (Newman): +John Bujanovich    
 

Friday, Sept 25 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Bobbi Ann Evans 
 

Saturday, Sept 26 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Cele Maus 
  5:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for DE 
 

Sunday, Sept 27 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Merlyn Stai 
  9:00 AM Mass: For the People 
11:00 AM Mass: Special Intention for Sue Smith & Family 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For September 21 – September 27 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

 

Bible Readings for the Week of Sept 21 ~ Sept 27 

Monday, Sept 21 
●Eph 4:1-7,11-13 
●Ps 19:2-5 
●Mt 9:9-13 
 

Tuesday, Sept 22 
●Ezr 6:7-8,12b,,14-20                                                                                                                                                                      
●Ps 122:1-5 
●Lk 8:19-21 

Wednesday, Sept 23 
   ●Ezr 9:5-9 
   ●Ps Tb 13:2-4,7-8 
   ●Lk 9:1-6 
 

   Thursday, Sept 24 
   ●Hg 1:1-8 
   ●Ps 149:1b-6a,9b 
   ●Lk 9:7-9 

Friday, Sept 25 
●Hg 2:1-9 
●Ps 43:1-4 
●Lk 9:18-22 
 

Saturday, Sept 26 
●Zec 2:5-9,14-15a 
●Ps Jer 31:10-12b,13 
●Lk 9:43b-45 

Sunday, Sept 27 
●Nm 11:25-29 
●Ps 19:8,10,12-14 
●Jas 5:1-6 
●Mk 9:38-43,45,47-48 

Thank You!  
Many thanks to all who attended the All-Parish meet-
ing on Tuesday evening… Your voice does make a 
difference.  The next opportunities to attend are on 
Tuesday, September 22 at 6:30PM and Saturday, 
September 26 at 10:00 AM. 



INFORMATION & ACTIVITIES 
BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 

 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to 
present a child for Baptism are asked to attend a 
baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on October 4.  Please call 
the Parish Office at 444-4262 to register, or for 
more information. 

 

 
Week #11 Contributions  

(received the weekend  
of 9/13/2015) 

 
 
 
 
 

 

          STEWARDSHIP  - A  

 

Envelopes           $12,682.00 
EFT Env.     $           —- 
Loose Plate      $     508.45 
Children’s     $       37.14 
Total                   $13,227.59 
 
HABIT OF  THE HEART 

Fiscal Year to Date (Week #11)   

  Amount Contributed   
  Envelopes         $  156,207.90 
  Loose Plate       $    11,629.93 
  Children’s          $         585.19 
  Total                 $  168,423.02 

 

              (91.79% of budget) 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2015  ~  June 30, 2016 

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes 
through the waters of baptism, Oliver Raymond-Fox 
Kirby, son of Mackenzie Kirby and Clarissa Niner, 
and Alexander Jerome Myre, son of Shaun & Sarah 
Myre. May they be filled with the Holy Spirit! 

FAITH FORMATION 

20th Annual Marriage Celebration Day 
 

The Diocese of Crookston will celebrate its 20th Annual 
Marriage Celebration Day on Sunday, October 4th, 2015 at 
2:30 PM at the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception. 
The celebration will begin with Mass celebrated by Bishop 
Michael J. Hoeppner. There will be a reception following 
Mass. In honor of the 8th World Meeting of Families taking 
place from September 22-28, 2015 in Philadelphia, PA this 
year’s Marriage Celebration Day will be themed “Love is Our 
Mission.” Sacred Music will be provided by members of the 
St. Thomas Aquinas Newman Center. A response is 
requested by September 14th to the Office of the New 
Evangelization at (218) 281-4533, ext. 425. 

 

Thank you for your generous donations to the Collection 
for the Church in Latin America.  Your support helps ensure 
the availability of adequate catechesis, marriage and family life 
programs, and religious and seminarian formation.  Thank you 
for taking this opportunity to share your faith.  To learn more 
about how your donations are making a difference, please visit 
www. Usccb.org (search “Collection for the Church in Latin 
America”). 

ROSARY FOR SCHOOLS 
 

Every Wednesday morning after the school Mass, a  
rosary is prayed in the Eucharistic Chapel for our schools 
and the students and staff in them.  Please join us if you can! 

Two First Reconciliation 
Parent Sessions will be 
held: Wed, September 30 

at 6:30 PM or Tues, October 6 at 5:30 PM at 
the Social Hall.  These sessions are for  
parents who will be preparing their child (2nd 
grade or older) for First Reconciliation this 
year.   
 

It is recommended that the child receive the 
sacrament of Reconciliation before receiving First Eucharist.  
Child must be registered in Faith Formation or St. Philip’s 
School.  A parent must attend one of the sessions in order for 
the child to receive the sacrament, regardless if you have at-
tended a session in the past.  This is a parent only session.  
The session includes an overview of the sacrament and the 
preparation program and will last approximately an hour and a 
half.  These sessions will be the only parent session  
offered for First Reconciliation this year.  Contact Kris Jensen if 
you have questions at 441-4944.  

Elementary Faith Formation Catechists 
Needed... 
Elementary Catechists are needed for 2nd Grade, 3rd Grade and 
5th Grade.  Consider being an Elementary Faith Formation  
Catechist – where you can help the children of our parish learn 
and grow in our Catholic faith.  Teach a class on your own or 
have a friend join you and team teach!  Think about it, pray 
about it. Contact Kris Jensen at 441-4944 to become a part of 
this rewarding ministry or for additional information.  

Have you heard about Cursillo?  
It is a wonderful way to develop a closer relationship with God. 
It will change how you look at your family, work and friendships.  
A Women’s Cursillo weekend will be held  from October 1-4, 
2015 at Sand Hill Lakes Bible Camp south of  Fosston. For 
more information contact Carol Olsonawski at 218-689-9081 or 
Bobbi Mercil at 701-866-5706  Applications are also available 
at your  parish office or on-line at www.crookston.org/Cursillo   



   District #11 of the Knights of Columbus made 
up of Bemidji, Walker, and Longville Councils will be 
co sponsoring a major degree on 10/24/15 at St. 
Agnes in Walker, MN. This would be for any potential 

candidates who wish to join the Order or for any members who 
wish to continue their journey to Knighthood. 
     This would be a great opportunity for someone to receive 
all three degrees at one time and for any 1st Degree members 
to receive their 2nd and 3rd Degree. 
     If anyone is interested or would have any questions about 
this ceremony please feel free to give me a call. 
 

Daniel J. Shea 
Membership Chairman Bemidji Council #1544, K of C 
218-760-6616 

 

THE COMING WEEK AT NEWMAN 
For Students attending BSU and NTC 

FARMER’S              
MARKET 

 

St. Philip’s Farmer’s 
Market is continuing 
this weekend! 
 

Please bring any 
garden extras you may 

wish to donate and leave on the table in the 
back of the Social Hall. For those who are 
looking for some fresh produce, please stop 
by and see what is available!  

Prayer changes things! 
40 Days for Life 2015 Fall Worldwide Campaign 

 

Prayer and witness any time, every day, for 40 days. 
No sign up necessary. 

September 23 – November 1, 2015 
Planned Parenthood of Bemidji, 2504 Hannah Ave NW 

 

*Individuals, groups and organizations:  If a day/hour of 
prayer commitment is established (daily, weekly, etc.) 
throughout the campaign, please call 444-9686.  The day/
hour can be advertised for others who may be interested in 
joining or determining alternative days and times at PP.  
 

“For where 2 or 3 are gathered together in my name, 

RETREAT OPPORTUNITY 
 

A Benedictine Day of Prayer—time and space set apart for 
spiritual renewal—will be held Friday, October 16 at Saint 
John’s Abbey in Collegeville, MN. 
 

Topic: Public worship is not for me. 
 

All men and women are invited to join the monks of the abbey  
in prayer. Participants are asked to bring their Bibles. The day 
begins with Morning Prayer at 7:00 AM and concludes about 
3:30 PM. The fee for the day is $50, which includes retreat  
materials, breakfast, and lunch. Rooms are available for an 
overnight stay the preceding night. Consider giving someone a 
gift certificate. 
 

For more information or to register, call 320-363-3929 or 
visit www.abbeyguesthouse.org. 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

Magnificat Chapter of Our Lady of the Lakes 
Walker, MN 

October 8 & 10, 2015 
St. Agnes Catholic Church of Walker  

FR. RICHARD MCALEAR, OMI 
Ministry of Hope and Healing 

 

www.ololmagnificat.com 
More info to come. 

Sunday, Sept. 20   7 PM Mass   
Tuesday, Sept. 22  8-9 PM  “Triple T” (Tuesday Topic Talk) 

 Our topic this week:  “Pope Francis in America: What will he say? What will he do?” 
 9:15 PM Nightowl Mass 

Thursday, Sept. 24  5:30 PM Mass   6 PM Free Meal and “Stump the Priest” 
Sunday, Sept. 27  7 PM Mass….stay for Sunday Sundaes after Mass! 

 

Starting Tuesday, September 29 from 8-9 PM Fr. Don will be presenting “Y Do Catholics?”, a Question and Answer gathering of 
those interested in knowing more about the Catholic Faith (whether you are Catholic or not).  No question is off limits.  Why do we 
have a Pope?  Do Catholics worship Mary?  Why is the Catholic Church hung up on contraception?  These and many more will be 
discussed for three Tuesday nights, starting Sept. 29th. 
 

Starting Thursday, October 1, after the 5:30pm Mass and 6pm meal, students are invited to hang around for a presentation 
entitled “Understanding Catholic Social Justice” given by our very own Ben Baird.  The Thursday even sessions will continue 
through Nov. 19th.  The group will meet from 6:30 to 7:15.  The goal of the evenings is to educate ourselves on the rich history of 
Catholic social teaching and then to consider how that teaching can be used to help the local community.  Check it out…Thursday, 
Oct. 1 at 6:30 PM. 



St. Philip’s Fall Festival and Dinner ~ 
Oktoberfest! 

Sunday, October 25 from 10:00 AM to 2:30 PM  
We have been preparing for the upcoming Oktoberfest, and we need your help!   
Between now and the big day we need assistance with the following donations: 

● Large baskets ● Items for the raffle and silent action (New Items, Please) ● 
● Gift cards to help defray costs ● $5 or $10 gift cards for Bingo prizes ● 

● Small toys for prizes ● Small kitchen appliances (New) ● Gourmet foods ● 
● Meat certificates to include in gift baskets ● Small cans of soda ● 

● Bags of wrapped candy ● 

 

All donated items may be dropped off at the Parish 
Office during regular business hours. Be thinking of 
areas you would like to help with the Oktoberfest — 
Watch for sign-up sheets in the narthex in the weeks to 
come.  If you have any questions, or would like to get 
involved, please contact Sue Lucas, Events 
Coordinator, at 444-4262. 

 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL  

September 19 /20 

� We held the Marathon for Non-Public Education this weekend. Families showed their support for St. Philip’s School 
as they walked, biked, bladed, and ran through Bemidji. The Knights of Columbus provided us with safety and  
beverages during the event and a hot dog luncheon afterwards. Thank you all! Now is the time to gather the 
pledges, donations, and financial support to help us meet or exceed our goal of $13,000. Turn in all collections by 
Monday, October 19. Make it happen. 
 

� There are two opportunities to have your thoughts concerning the future of our school and parish known this week. 
Attend the meeting on Tuesday, September 22, at 6:30 PM or the meeting on Saturday, September 26, at 10:00 
AM. Please participate. Thanks. 

 

� The 6th graders will be our Mass minister’s for the school Mass on Wednesday, September 23, at 8:40 AM. Our pre-
kindergarten students will join us for this week’s Mass. Following Mass, a group of supporters pray the Rosary for 
the school. You are welcome to join them. 

 

� The eighth graders will challenge themselves at Outward Bound on Thursday and Friday, October 24 & 25. This is a 
tremendous team building and confidence building activity. 

 

� Parents will need to provide transportation to and from school for students on Monday, September 28. ISD#31 is not 
in session of that day. Thanks so much. 

 

� Volunteer Opportunities: hot lunch servers; parish office assistance; securing donations for the Marathon; Fall  
     Festival workers. 
 

� To volunteer your services, please attain your Safe Environment Certification by going to: www.crookston.org and 
following the prompts for Safe Environment. Thanks for your cooperation. 



 

13th Annual Meatball Dinner 
with Silent Auction 

 

Trinity Lutheran Church 
123 29th St NE  Bemidji, MN 

Sunday, October 4, 2015 
11:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

  Meatball Dinner with all the trimmings, including    
  Pie and Beverage. 

 

Adults: $10 
Children (Ages 6-12) $5 

Under 5: Free 

You are invited to the 
Sacred Heart Church 79th Annual  

Chicken & Ham Dinner 
Bazaar & Bake Sale 

 

    Sunday, September 20, 2015 
 

   11:00 AM to 2:00 PM 
 

   Adults(13 and over): $10 
   Children (ages 6-12):  $5 
   Children under 6: Free 

 
3rd Street, Wilton, MN 

All are Welcome to 
ST. MARY’S 

ANNUAL FALL BAZAAR 
Fosston, MN. 

 

Sunday, September 27, 2015 
11:00 AM to 1:30 PM 

~ Turkey Dinner with all the trimmings ~ 
 

Adults:  $10     Children (under 12):  $5 
To Go Orders Available 

Bake Walk, Fish Pond, Country/Candy Store 
 

St. Mary’s Catholic Church, 725 6th St NE, Fosston 

 

2015-2016 
Bridge Marathon Leagues 

Are Now Forming! 
 

Card playing begins October 2015 and 
runs through April 2016. 

 
Fundraiser for Sacred heart Church 

 
Cash Prizes To Winners 

 
To join, call Polly Keith Scotland  

evenings at  
218-444-8847 
Or e-mail scot-

land@paulbunyan.net 
 

Registration Deadline: 
Sept. 21, 2015 

 

St. Ann’s Fall Festival! 
 

Sunday, Sept 20th 
11:30 AM to 1:30 PM 

 

Serving: Pork Loin Dinner, Dressing, Mashed  
Potatoes & Gravy, Vegetable, Buns,  

Pie & Beverage 
 

Adults:  $10 
Children (ages 6-12):  $5 

Preschool:  Free 
 

~ Crafts, baked goods, produce, 
cake walk ~ 

 

St. Ann’s Catholic Church ~ Blackduck, MN 

 

Sanford Bemidji Medical Center’s 8th Annual 

Walk to Remember 
In remembrance of all babies lost in early pregnancy,  
stillbirth, newborn death and SIDS. 
 

Saturday, October 3 @ 10 AM 
Sanford Bemidji Medical Center, east lobby 

Registration begins at 9 AM followed by the walk  
and memorial service at 10 AM. 

Silent Auction is from 9 to 11:30 AM 
Proceeds from the walk benefit the PETAL (Parents Embracing 
Time After Loss) program. 

NEW BIBLE STUDY SESSION STARTING 
The Friday bible study will meeting once again, starting at 
1:30 PM in the St. Kateri Room.  We are studying “The  
Disciples”, from the Jeff Cavins bible study series. 
 

Even if you haven’t attended a bible study before, you are 
more than welcome to join! If you are interested, please call 
Judith Selby for more information, 218-987-2344. 





 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE  
Week of Sept. 26-27 

  Saturday, Sept. 26 
5:30 PM 

Sunday, Sept 27 
7:30 AM 

Sunday, Sept 27 
9:00 AM 

Sunday, Sept 27 
11:00 AM 

SACRISTAN Connie Aagard Jane Foley Joann Gardner HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR Germaine Cheslock 
Roger Heger 

John Bloberger 
Cynthia Haskin 

Kevin Erpelding 
Phil Hodapp 

Laura Hansen 
Carol Rettinger 

INTERCESSOR Joe Czapiewski Darla Sathre John Carlson Patty Nagle 

ALTAR SERVERS 
Aaron Heger 
Evelyn Cordts 
Sam Mutnansky 

Lucas Huewe 
Erin Myhrer 

Nick Snell 
Madyson Nistler 
Cullen Nordlum 

Nathaniel Gourneau 
Nick Nagle 
Marissa Gettemans 

CAPTAIN Flavia Sagedahl Al Foley Tim Lucas (sub req.) Susie Balstad 

EMHC 
COMMUNION 
MINISTERS 

Mary Jo Christenson 
Eileen Gothman 
Connie Aagard 
Marleen Webb 
Germaine Cheslock 
Roslyn Hanson 
Kell Lovell 

Patti Van Camp 
Pat Gavin 
Barry Karpinski 
Joyce Berg 
Mary Zigan 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Sue Lucas 
Kevin Erpelding 
Lorie Erpelding 
Stephen Steele 
Theresa Steele 
Dan Shea 
Nancy Goodman 
Megan Luke 
Nicole Kieson 

Jennifer Noble 
Courtney Haskins 
Kimberley Gourneau 
Jane Baukol 
Carol Rettinger 
Dotty Forrest 
Paulette Kassa 
Jeff Frenzel 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY 
USHERS 

Glenn Aagard 
Dick Robinson 
Mark Moris 
HELP NEEDED 

Jim Gavin 
James Wiltse 
Matt Dockendorf 
HELP NEEDED 

Jerry Downs 
Kirk Malkowski 
Norm Ricard 
Ron Arel 

Don Pohl 
Samantha Nagle 
Chris Hanevold 
Ethan Youso 

HOSPITALITY 
FELLOWSHIP 

  Marjorie Bloberger 
John Bloberger 

Wanda Dickinson 
Mark Dickinson 
June Aitken 
Bob Aitken 

Don Rettinger 
Carol Rettinger 
Doris Swedmark 
Al Swedmark 

HOSPITALITY 
GREETERS 

Frances Schmitt 
Barbara Passeri 

Madonna Welter 
Darlene Stepaniak 

Becky Haskell 
Jim Haskell 

Maureen Holmstrom 
Neal Holmstrom 









 


